

Oakmont High School
Site Council
Wednesday, September 8, 2021
5:00 pm - OHS Cafe (Room 504)

- I. Call to Order: 5:02PM Introductions Dr. Isabel Govea, Albert Lee, Crystal Buskirk, Kaitlyn Edwards, George Buljan, Traci Montgomery, Cody Holliday, Gina Stahlecker, Tanya Walker Missing: Abigail Owen
- II. Approval of Minutes: To be approved next time as we do not have the last minutes
- III. Opportunity for Public Input:
 - A. Explanation of Crystal Buskirk's role. Part of experience is prescribed with what needs to be done with it. Election for parents every 2 years, and for teachers every 2 years as well. No more than 3 teachers on the board, other staff also is on the board. Buskirk is considered a public input to be able to represent in the other staff category, and specifically for the ELAC speaker. For students there are 2-3 years of duty. Before the end of the school year we will discuss the election times and windows. There will be change for the election for staff members & teachers we will review before the end of the year.
 1. Buskirk: Will be talking about the development of the EL program. Last year we had a family liaison who is now going to be full time at OHS. Pushing in wellness into the EL classes, EL intervention classes were added as well. There is also a release period for Buskirk as a EL coordinator. Allows for the coordinator to push into classes as well.
- IV. Committee Reports: Special projects for people, but also an opportunity for the people to report about things for site council.
 - A. Students: Homecoming is coming up next month, had a meeting with all of the class officers after school. Discussed if they were going to do the homecoming themes etc., it is looking smooth.
 - B. Staff:
 1. Currently trying to get all the photos in the yearbook, missing about 150. The photos are due, if they do not have an appointment prior to Christmas break they will not be in the yearbook. Yearbook expanded this year.
 2. Unified sports program now has a stipend position. Thank you to the district for recognizing.
 3. Math Center and Odin's Eye (formerly 5th period) up and running again.
 - C. ELAC: For the EL families and the advisor will be leading it. 1st meeting is on Sept 16th. They meet 1 time a month. The population has grown.
- V. Unfinished Business:
 - A. What purpose does the school site council serve. Need to have site council any time we have categorical funds. The district is already meeting compliance for the LCAP money. We do get EL funds though for unduplicated students. Our purpose is to vote on those funds exclusively. To get the Title 1 we would need to meet 30% to get the funds. We also look at things for the local resources that are

getting allocated in an advisor role exclusively. Include the information for the school plan.

1. Our percentage currently for our Title 1: We are at approximately 27-28%
 - a) Talking to the district about advocating to hit the Title 1 threshold
 - B. All of our funding needs to be directly attached to student outcomes
 1. RJUHSD sends out a email asking about the Title 1 piece as well
 2. Working on that to send out to a form to remove the stigma
 - a) Need parents to submit the form even though students are already getting free lunch.
 - C. EL money can not carry over.
 - D. Two main legal is school site plan and voting for EL funds.
- VI. Data/Budget Presentation/Review: Going to be a standing item. Data should be ready to be shown at the next meeting.
- A. EL Restricted Funds
 1. We have 67 students that we think fit EL? Depends on the clarification on if RFEP students count in the EL funding. The RFEP students are reclassified out of the EL program, which means they met the ELCAPP requirements. Moving forward we need to vote on the items.
 2. Action Items: Need to address the \$2000 of undesignated EL budget. Couple years ago they did an EL college trip, health academy is doing as JR & SR trip 2 days and 1 night. Typically when the EL students go on the trip they need support for the funding. The college tour this term is different for the Health Academy
 - a) The impact on students who have never been on campus
 3. Holliday motioned, Montgomery 2nd all in favor: Hester, Stahlecker, Walker, Buljan, Edwards, Lee, Morrison
 - a) Motion passed
- VII. New Business
- A. Introductions: Done in the beginning of the meeting
 - B. Review of Materials
 1. UCP notice: Uniform Complaint Procedures, need to be presented in a public form. Used by anybody to present a concern. Be nice and tell the principal first, but you are allowed to go the district without having informed the principal. All parties need to be notified in a certain manner of time.
 - C. Purpose of Site Council: Noted in item V. Purpose is to get parent, student staff voices imputed.
 - D. Elect President: George Buljan (motion passed) and Vice President: Kaitlyn Edwards (motion passed)
 - E. FPM: Federal Progress Monitoring happening this year for the EL. Will be presented at the next site council meeting.
- VIII. Announcements
- A. Neet Meeting: October 6, 2021 - 5pm

- B. Other Meetings: Confirming if the monthly site council is required. We need to see if there are other venues for people to be able to attend or add in the public input.
 - C. Special Events: 9/11 - Patriots Day, 9/20 - Military Monday, 9/23 Improv Show, 9/27 College Fair, 9/29 Senior Parent Night, 9/30, 10/1 - Band and Choir Concert
- IX. Meeting Adjourned at 6: 11